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RIBCHESTER PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Meeting of the Council

Meeting date:

Monday 20 April  2015, starting at 7.30pm

Location:

SS Peter & Paul’s Parish Centre, Ribchester.



PRESENT:

 Councillor Ian Sayers (Chairman)



Councillors:



A M Brown
C Cunliffe
J Dickinson  

E Law-Riding 
D Royle
G Rollinson

115

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



There were no declarations
116

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was no public participation.
117

MINUTES

The Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on 16 March 2015 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

118

PLANNING

Chairman reported on recent decisions of the Planning Committee of the Borough Council including applications delegated to the Chief Executive. Cllr Law-Riding, taking note of the decision of the Borough Council to refuse the application for a barn conversion at Cowley Brook Farm (2015/0016), requested that his Objection to the application be minuted. 
RESOLVED   That the Report be accepted.

119

ACCOUNTS

RESOLVED
That the following payments be made:

Clerk
Clerical services (Mar/Apl); imprest payments (£24.27); 

computer consumables £17.31)




£289.58





SS Peter & Paul PC: meeting fee 




£  25.00



Mr J F Slater; Lengthsman March 




£169.68
2. Clerk reported receipt of the following :

Mr Margerison; Lease of Grimshaw Quarry



£500

Mr Worthington; Lease of land at lower Seed Green Farm

£75

120

MATTERS RELATING TO PRINCIPAL COUNCILS



1
Borough Council Report

The Chairman gave the monthly report mentioning the end of the current council and the planning meeting at which applications in relation to Stydd Gardens and Land to rear of Dutton Brook were considered.
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2
Village issues


Among issues raised were delays in the rollout of superfast broadband within the village, plus highways and lighting faults. Despite the good offices of the Borough dog warden fouling was still occurring in the Hillock area. The warden would be asked to target the area in an attempt to ‘get the message’ across.
Concerns were raised about the possible need to close sections of Pope Croft and Church Street in order to divert the electricity cables from land to the rear of Parsonage Ave. Council to monitor the situation and, if necessary, seek advice from the Borough Council.

121

LENGTHSMAN 

Chairman said he wished to place on record the thanks of members of the Council for the many years of loyal service given by Mr Slater to the Parish Council. He presented Mr Slater with a gift as a token  of the village’s appreciation for the work that he had undertaken on their behalf.
122

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
The meeting would be held at Dutton Brook House on 1 June commencing 7.30pm. A 
suitable speaker would be arranged.
123

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday  20 May 2015 at SS Peter & Paul’s parish centre. 



There being no further business the Chairman closed the Meeting at 8.33pm
Confirmed as a true record:

